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Report 
Staff Report 

The Corporation of the City of Brampton  
                                    2/5/2025 

 
Date:   2025-01-23  
 
Subject: Request to Begin Procurement – Decorative Streetlight Rebuild 

in Toronto Gore Rural Estate Area – Ward 10    
 
Contact: Gurmeet Saini, Street Lighting Coordinator, Roads Maintenance 

and Operations and Fleet 
 
Report number: Public Works & Engineering-2025-090 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
1. That the report from Gurmeet Saini, Street Lighting Coordinator, Roads Maintenance 

and Operations and Fleet to the Council Meeting of February 5, 2025, re:  Request 
to Begin Procurement – Decorative Streetlight Rebuild in Toronto Gore Rural 
Estate Area – Ward 10, be received; 
 

2. That the Purchasing Agent be authorized to commence the procurement for Streetlight 
Rebuild in the Toronto Gore Rural Estate Area. 

 
 

OVERVIEW: 
 

 This report seeks Council approval to commence the procurement for 
Streetlight rebuild in the Toronto Gore Rural Estate Area. 
 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Toronto Gore Rural Estate area is in Ward 10 of the City of Brampton and located 
between Goreway Drive to the west, McVean Drive to the east, Countryside Drive to the 
north and Castlemore Drive to the south. Existing streetlights were installed and 
assumed by the City in 1985.  
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
The existing streetlights consist of high-pressure sodium post-top luminaires on 20ft 
direct buried metal poles and no longer compliant with current design standards. 
Furthermore, these existing light fixtures are obsolete, underground infrastructure is 
failing and costly to maintain. 
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As per directive in 2024, a design process was initiated for The Toronto Gore Rural 
Estate area. Funding for this project has been included in 2025 capital budget process 
and approved on January 20, 2025. 
 
A procurement process is required to hire an electrical contractor to execute this project.  
 
CORPORATE IMPLICATIONS: 
 
Financial Implications: 

Funding for this initiative is available within the Public Works and Engineering approved 
2025 Capital Budget. 
 

Other Implications: 

 

Purchasing Implications: 
 
A public procurement process will be conducted, and the submissions shall be 
evaluated in accordance with the published evaluation process within the bid document. 
Purchase approval shall be obtained in accordance with the Purchasing By-law. 
 
All communication with Bidders involved in the procurement must occur formally, 
through the contact person identified in the Bid Document. 
 
STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  
 
This report supports the Strategic Focus Area of Environmental Resilience and 
Sustainability by transitioning to LED lighting, which will reduce electricity consumption 
and extend the lifespan of the luminaires. 
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
This report recommends that the Purchasing agent be authorized to commence the 
procurement to rebuild existing streetlight system in the Toronto Gore Rural Estate 
area. 
 
 
Authored by:     
 

 Reviewed by:      

 
 
 

  

Gurmeet Saini 
Street Light Coordinator 
Road Maintenance, Operations & 
Fleet 

 Shane Loftus 
Director, Road Maintenance, Operations & 
Fleet 
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Approved by:      
 

 Approved by: 

 
 

  
__________________________________ 

Peter Pilateris, M.A. Sc., P. Eng. 
Commissioner, Public Works & 
Engineering 

 Marlon Kallideen 
Chief Administrative Officer  
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